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Star Council 2009-2012 

NOTE TO U.S. MAIL RECIPIENTS OF THIS NEWSLETTER 
Our KofC Newsletter is currently being sent by U.S. Mail to about 15 members and 5 guests 

(KofC widows and honorary recipients).  Over 185 members and guests receive the newsletter via 
email, which results in a considerable savings in postage and printing costs for our council. 

If you are a U.S. mail recipient and have an email address, please share it with me at 
petrarca@cse.ohio-state.edu so that we can realize an additional savings in postage and printing costs.   

K of C News, Volume 19, Number 11, May 2013 
 
 

Dates to Remember: 
[All K of C meetings are held at St. Michael Church, Room 108 (St. Michaell Room) at 7:30 PM unless otherwise noted.] 
5/4 First Communion Masses at 10:00 AM and 1:00 PM – 4th Degree Honor Guard (see page 2) 
5/8 Honor Flight Columbus (see page 3) 
5/12 Ascension Sunday 
 Mother’s Day 
5/13 Business Meeting 
 Final turn in date for Super Cash Bonanza Charity Raffle Campaign (see page 4) 
5/18 Armed Forces Day 
5/19 Pentecost Sunday 
 Corporate Communion (10:30 Mass) followed by Coffee and Donuts (see page 8) 
 2nd and 3rd Degree Ceremonies (see page 6) 
5/21 Confirmation Mass at 7:00 PM - 4th Degree Honor Guard (see page 2) 
5/25 Flag Decoratng at Resurrection Cemetery (see page 4) 
5/26 Fr. Nick Droll’s First Mass at 3:00 PM– 4th Degree Honor Guard (see page 2) 
 DEADLINE FOR MAY NEWSLETTER  
5/27 Memorial Day 
5/28 Social Meeting - Ladies Appreciation Dinner (see page 1) 
6/10 Business Meeting 
 

NOMINATION OF CANDIDATES FOR 2013-2014 OFFICES 
Nominations are being accepted for Knights wishing to serve the Council as an Officer during the next 

Fraternal Year commencing 7/1/2013.  If you are interested, please contact Grand Knight Brett Gissel. 
Brett Gissel, Grand Knight, 614-805-1443, lesexpos@gmail.com 
 

LADIES APPRECIATION DINNER – TUESDAY, MAY 28, 7:00 PM 
Our May social is our annual Ladies Appreciation Dinner.  It will be held at the Winking Lizard at 

Crosswoods, Tuesday, May 28th at 7:00 pm.  Remember your wife's dinner will be paid for by the council.  I 
will need a hard head count on this one no later than Friday, May 10th so that the restaurant can get prepared.  
This will likely be the only event that I absolutely need to know if you are planning to attend.  So, again, please, 
if you are coming I NEED to know by May 10. 
Lonny Young, Social Activities Chairman, 614-854-0806 (h), 614-314-1465 (c), lonnycyoung@yahoo.com 
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Kevin D. Anderson 
Knights of Columbus Field Agent 
Office: 937-982-0033 
Mobil: 614-403-7822 
kevin.anderson@kofc.org 

 

GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
We have a few things coming up in May that I am going to highlight.  We have our Ladies Appreciation 

Dinner, the opening of nominations for officers for 2013-14, and a guest speaker at our May meeting. 
First and most important is our Ladies Appreciation Dinner.  It is only fitting that in May, the month of 

Mary, that we take time to have an event to thank and honor our ladies.  As has become a custom with our 
council, we have a Ladies Appreciation Dinner in May.  This is our opportunity to thank our ladies for allowing 
us time to do our service, thanking them for their service with us, and to honor them.  Ladies of our Brother 
Knights are invited to join us for dinner on the council on Tuesday, May 28 at the Winking Lizard. 

We will formally open nomination for officers for the 2013-14 fraternal year at our business meeting on 
Monday, May 13.  Any Third Degree member may run for any elected office.  The nominating committee has 
put together a full slate of proposed officers that will be presented then.  Nominations will be also be opened to 
the floor.  Meeting time is at 7:30 PM. 

I have arranged for a guest speaker to speak at our May business meeting.  Brother Reginald Mary 
Lynch, O.P. will be speaking on the living the virtues, chastity, and the Angelic Warfare Confraternity.  Brother 
Reginald is a First Degree member of our Order and will be ordained to the priesthood on Friday, May 24 in 
Washington, D.C.  He will be assigned to St. Patrick Church in Columbus.  If there is interest in enrolling in the 
Angelic Warfare Confraternity, Fr. Reginald will come back to St. Michael to do an enrollment in the Fall on a 
date to be determined. 

Also, be reminded that we have an optional praying of the rosary preceding our business meeting.  We 
begin the rosary at about 6:45 PM in the church.  Brother Reginald will lead the prayer this month. 
Brett Gissel, Grand Knight, 614-805-1443, lesexpos@gmail.com 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO WINNERS OF OUR COUNCIL AWARDS OF THE YEAR  
At our April business meeting we announced our council winners of the Knight, Family, Youth, and 

Volunteer Of The Year awards for 2012-13.  Each of our winners is an example for us all.  Our council winners 
are: 

    Volunteer Of The Year - Gary Lamblez 
    Youth Of The Year - Andrew Barlage 
    Family Of The Year - The Matt Brown Family 
    Knight Of The Year - Chris Damo 

Congratulations to all of our winners. 
Brett Gissel, Grand Knight, 614-805-1443, lesexpos@gmail.com 
 

4TH DEGREE HONOR GUARD ACTIVITIES AT ST. MICHAEL DURING MAY 
Since there are so many 4th degree Honor Guard requests throughout the diocese in May, there probably 

won’t be many 4th Degree Knights other than KofC11445 Knights at the St. Michael ceremonies on May 4 
(First Communion Masses at 10 AM and 1:00 PM), on May 21 (Confirmation Mass at 7:00 PM), and on May 
26 (Fr. Nick Droll’s First Mass at 3:00 PM).  Please contact me right away about signing up for any of these St. 
Michael events. 
Brett Gissel, Grand Knight, 614-805-1443, lesexpos@gmail.com 
 

HAVE YOU INSURED YOUR MOST VALUABLE ASSET? 
Is your income protected if you become too sick or hurt to 

work? Your ability to work and earn an income is your most 
valuable asset. Yet a disability could prevent you from earning 
that income. Just one year of a disability could eliminate your 
savings. 

I would like to show you that Income Armor, an individual 
disability income insurance product from the Knights of 
Columbus, should be a key part of your overall financial plan and 
family’s protection. 

If you become too sick or hurt to work, Income Armor 
provides monthly benefits to help you meet living expenses and 
maintain your standard of living. Your monthly benefits help you 
pay your mortgage ad other monthly bills, and help your savings 
and retirement assets remain intact. 

In short, if you have a job and don’t have a way to protect that paycheck, you should seriously consider 
Income Armor today. I look forward to meeting with you. 
Kevin Anderson, KofC Field Agent 
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CONFLICTED (Presented by our Lecturer at our April Meeting) 

I feel conflicted during Lent and Christmas.  Christmas is truly a joyous time indeed, but I have 
sometimes wondered if I really should be so happy.  After all, the reason Jesus was born into this world was to 
suffer and die for me, because of my sins.  It is truly joyous for us that God is willing to have His beloved Son 
go through such suffering for us, His creations.  Conversely I and all of human-kind brought on Christ’s 
suffering because of our actions through selfishness.  I wish Christ did not have to suffer, and especially that I 
was not part of the cause for that pain.  Thankfully God is Love, and He does not limit the love He gives His 
creation.  Even to the point that He allows His most Beloved Son to suffer and die for us. this consternation 
remains with me throughout Lent and is especially strong on Good Friday.  Holy Saturday always brings me 
peace for it reminds me that God’s suffering is over.  Not only is it over but through His suffering He conquered 
death and He gives us salvation.  What a beautiful and humbling gift that is for us, His children.  We have hope 
and that hope comes from our salvation. 

I was at my Uncle’s funeral yesterday (April 7).  His oldest son, my cousin, is a priest and he was con-
celebrating with the Arch Bishop of Cincinnati.  My uncle was a good man and welcomed Christ into his life.  
He was a farmer so he relied heavily on the Creator’s nature for his living.  It seemed to me that he understood 
that his living is as much in God’s hands as it is up to his toil to be successful.  Perhaps because a farmer’s 
success is so intertwined with the whims of the nature that God created that many rural communities have a rich 
faith.  Let us not forget that every profession and skill is reliant on God’s grace.  My cousin’s homily could 
have easily been one of tears but instead his message was one of hope and even joy.  We are right to grieve for 
the loss of one we love.  But because of our faith what we grieve is that person’s absence from the earth and our 
faith brings us the knowledge and hope that our loved ones precede us to a greater life, to a fulfillment of the 
salvation that God gave us through His Son.  If we do our part we will be reunited with our loved ones again.   

Yesterday (the Second Sunday of Easter) was Divine Mercy Sunday.  I can not think of a more beautiful 
way that God could help me resolve the conflict I feel at Christmas and Easter.  It is still sad that my sins caused 
the Son of Man pain, but Christ willingly took on that suffering because of Love for me.  Divine Mercy Sunday 
reminds me that going forward we should not allow that suffering to go to waste.  The Divine Mercy Chaplet 
may be the most beautiful prayer in my mind.  The essence of the Divine Mercy chaplet tells us that the benefit 
of God’s love was not a once and done event 2000 years ago.  God conquered death and sin for all time through 
the first Easter.  We are to not allow that suffering to be in vain, we are to let God’s mercy continue to bless us 
for our immortal lifetimes.  The chaplet asks for mercy on us in this world, the mercy that was shown us 
through Christ’s passion.  Additionally, the words of the prayer echoe the sacrifice of the Mass and underscores 
our part in Mass.  We are the Body of the Church.  We are not to be just onlookers at Mass, we are to embrace 
the salvation given to us and offer back to God Christ’s passion, the passion that made our salvation possible. 
Pat Rosmarin, Lecturer 
 

HONOR FLIGHT COLUMBUS – SATURDAY, MAY 8 
Please encourage St. Michael WWII and Korean War Veterans to visit their respective Memorials in 

Washington, D.C.through the Honor Flight Program.  Remaining Honor Flight Columbus trips for the 2013 
season are: May 8; June 15; September 7 & 28; and October 19. Morning ground crew volunteers are 
expected to arrive at Port Columbus by 4:30 AM.  A Volunteer Application Form for those interested in helping 
out with Honor Flight Columbus is available on the Honor Flight website. To volunteer please complete the 
Form found at the website: http://www.honorflightcolumbus.org/About_Us.html.  

Our KofC Honor Flight committee seeks everyone's help in talking to our fellow parish WWII and 
Korean War veterans about possibly making the Honor Flight trip. Veteran application forms can also be found 
on the website listed above. Thanks to all who help make this program such a memorable one for our veterans. 
Jim Shough, Community Activities, 740-549-3321, jshough1@insight.rr.com 
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FLAG DECORATING AT RESURRECTION CEMETERY – SATURDAY, MAY 25 
Honor our veterans who have made the ultimate sacrifice.  Help place 1400 flags at veterans 

gravesites at Resurrection Cemetery.  This year the event is scheduled to start about 1-2 PM (actual time 
will be announced by email). 

Last year, we had about 100 people – from KofC11445, Battelle, St. Michael Church, other parishes 
and KofC councils, Honor Flight volunteers, and submarine veterans. 

For the new members, this work involves teams of 3-4 people making sure that their assigned 50-60 
names have flags.  As in the past, teams are pre-assigned and, as much as possible, experienced people are 
given the same general areas. 

Families and friends (including children) are more than welcome to help and are encouraged to 
attend; this is definitely a family event.  Since the teams are pre-assigned, please send me your names if you 
are coming. 

This event is rain or shine, so please be prepared. 
Chris Damo, Chancellor, 614-256-9851, cdamo@columbus.rr.com 

 

  

 

OHIO KOFC 2013 SUPER CASH BONANZA CHARITY CAMPAIGN UPDATE 
WELL DONE!  We made our initial turn in bonus with 336 tickets exceeding the 297 goal.  This adds 

significantly to our percentage of the ticket sale revenue that we will receive. 
As of this writing, we have reached the sale of 488 tickets toward the next level goal of 594.  This next 

level goal means another significant increase in our portion of the ticket sales.  We can easily reach this goal if 
the outstanding tickets are in fact sold.  If we can reach this goal, we will recognize close to $2,000 for our 
Scholarship Fund.  The State Council uses their proceeds to fund various Diocesan programs such as the TV 
Mass and Vocational support.   

 

You may turn in your ticket stubs and receipts at the May 13 business meeting, or you can mail them 
by that date to: 

Peter White, 8055 Olentangy River Road, Columbus, OH 43235-1303, or 
Pat Rosmarin, 8095 Pelham Dr, Westerville, OH 43081. 

You may also put your returns in a clearly marked envelope Knights of Columbus Raffle, 
and place it in the Church collection basket, or drop it off in the Church Office. 

Make checks payable to K of C #11445.  
 

We will be selling tickets after all masses the weekend of May 11/12.  Look for a message soliciting 
help for that weekend. 

Final turn in of Tickets will be our business meeting, May 13
th

.  REMEMBER – THIS 
IS THE PRIMARY SOURCE OF FUNDS FOR OUR SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM.  Thanks 
again for your help in supporting our Scholarship Fund and the Ohio KofC Charities. 
Peter White, Chairman, KofC11445 2013 Super Cash Bonanza Charity Campaign, 614-937-3370, 
peter@janpet.com 
 

MEASURE UP CAMPAIGN FOR DEVELOPMENTALLY DISABLED – THANK YOU NOTE 
Thank you to all who collected for and supported our Measure Up Campaign on Saturday, April 27.  A 

report on the results will appear in a subsequent newsletter. 
Tom Schmitt, 2013 Measure Up Chairman, 614-396-8022 (h), 614-882-3100 (w), attorneyschmitt@gmail.com 
 

FISH FRY UPDATE 
The Fish Fry committee met on April 17 to discuss recommendations for disbursement of profits 

($16,000.00) from the 2013 fish fries.  Their recommendations will be presented to the Council at the Ma y 13 
business meeting 
Scott Mergenthaler, Fish Fry Chairman, 582-3878, smergenthaler@cpmlaw.com 
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Mary, Queen of the Rosary 

Morning Consecration to Mary: 
My Queen, My Mother, 
I offer  myself entirely to thee.  
And to show my devotion to thee, 
I offer thee this day, my eyes,  
my ears, my mouth, my heart, 
my whole being without reserve.  
Wherefore, good Mother,as I am 
thine own, keep me, guard me as 
thy property and possession.  
Amen. 
 

 

Feasts/Titles of Our Lady 
Mary is the Mother of God. When we call Mary by this title, 

we realize what it means about Jesus. Jesus was both truly God and 
truly man, meaning he had to have had a mother. Mary, a woman 
without sin, is a perfect example of how to live a God-centered life. 
She was set apart from the beginning to be someone special. She has 
been given many titles and many feast days, which is a sign to us of 
how important she is. 

From the moment of her conception, it was clear that Mary 
was destined to do great things in the eyes of God. She was 
conceived without Original Sin and never sinned once during her 
life. Mary is an example of how to always say ‘yes’ to what God 
asks of us. When the angel Gabriel asked if she would take on the 
great responsibility of being the mother of God, she did not think of 
the struggles and challenges, but rather she sought to please God. 
She said yes with great joy. God needed a holy mother for his holy 
son, so from the moment of conception he set Mary apart from all 
other women. There never was and never will be a more perfect, 
holy woman. The birth of Jesus confirms to Catholics that God was 
both divine and human. Mary brought to reality his ‘human side’. 
She watched him grow older, learn new things, and draw closer to 
his father in heaven. She was the perfect mother to the perfect son. 
Even when her son hung on a cross, Mary knew that this was God’s 
will. Her whole life was dedicated to pleasing God and doing what 
was asked of her. She never turned away from any challenge that 
was thrown her way. She is not only an example of holiness to 
everyone she encountered, she is an example to us on how to say 
yes to God’s call.  

One of Mary’s very important and widely celebrated feast 
days is the feast of Mary’s Assumption into Heaven. This feast is 
celebrated on August 15th. In many Catholic countries it is 
considered a holy day of obligation. On this day we celebrate the 
occasion when Mary rose, body and soul, into heaven. The belief 
that Mary did not die but was instead taken into heaven had been 
widespread for centuries, but it wasn’t until 1950 that Pope Pius XII 
declared it a dogma of the Catholic faith. Since Mary, being the 
Mother of God and conceived without sin, was a very holy and 
special woman, God needed a special way to symbolize that her 
earthly journey was over and it was time for her to begin her time in 
heaven. Throughout the world, colorful parades and processions are held to commemorate this feast day. Many 
involve beautifully decorated statues of our Blessed Mother. One of the biggest celebrations of the Assumption 
is held in our very own state of Ohio, in Cleveland’s “Little Italy” neighborhood. It is a four day event featuring 
nightly mass, processions dedicated to Our Lady, Italian food, carnival-style games, and firework shows. This is 
one of the most popular and celebrated of Mary’s feast days, and it is an important day for the Catholic Church. 

In the Gospels, we read “And the name of the Virgin was Mary.” (Luke 1:27) “This most holy, sweet, 
and worthy name was eminently fitting to so holy, sweet, and worthy a virgin.” (The Little Book of Mary) Mary 
has many other titles, including Queen of the Rosary. The origins of the rosary are “sketchy”, but many people 
credit St. Dominic for tirelessly promoting the use of the rosary after a vision from Mary. Through St. Dominic 
and St. Alan de la Roche, Mary made 15 promises (known as the 15 Rosary Promises). They include promises 
of special graces, protection against sin, more virtue, and deliverance from purgatory for those who are devoted 
to the rosary. Mary also promised the fulfillment of our intentions if we ask for her intercession through the 
rosary. Because of these reasons, Mary is called Queen of the Rosary.   
     From the instant of Mary’s conception, it was obvious that she was put on this Earth to do great things. Born 
without original sin, she is our pure, perfect, holy mother. She shows us how to live our lives and say yes to 
whatever is asked of us. Mary is a source of inspiration for many. Through the rosary we can draw closer to her 
and we can be confident that, through her intercession, whatever we ask will be granted. Mary is the flawless 
Mother of God, and we know that she will always be there for us. 
Kara Pavliga, 8

th
 Grade Member of Sodality of BVM, supervised by Sr. Mary Jacinta, O.P. 
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Membership Activities 
Membership Chairman: John Greve 

 

WELCOME to new brother knights Michael Green, Michael Holdcroft, Thieu Nguyen, Jeffrey 
Stewart, and Tony Sylvester who were exemplified in the 1st degree at the Church of the Resurrection on 
March 14 and to new brother knight Matt Munhall who was exemplified in the 1st degree at St. Brendan 
on April 14. 
 

CONGRATULATIONS to Dustin Caldwell, Tim Dondero, Craig Eckert, Greg Eckert, and Jeremy 
Herman who were exemplified in the 4th Degree on April 6 

 

UPCOMING FIRST DEGREE CEREMONIES 
Date Council Time* Contact Phone 
5/9/13 (Thur.) #10941, Church of Resur., New Albany 8:00 PM Ed Yingling 614-891-5675 
5/20/13 (Mon.) #11207, St. Patrick, Columbus 7:00 PM Tom Ryan 614-284-1748 
6/3/13 (Mon..) #1083, St. Brigid of Kildare, Dublin 7:00 PM Michael Slicien 614-792-0583 
6/17/13 (Mon.) #11207, St. Patrick, Columbus 7:00 PM Tom Ryan 614-284-1748 
6/27/13 (Thur.) #11208, St. Brendan, Hilliard 7:00 PM Bob Eggerichs 614-771-9624 
*Candidates must arrive 30 minutes prior to the degree starting time 

 

A CALL TO ALL OTHER FIRST DEGREE KNIGHTS (LISTED BELOW) 
NEXT 2ND AND 3RD DEGREE CEREMONIES – BRYCE ECK CENTER, SUNDAY, MAY 19
Christopher Almond 
Mark Amos 
Ronald Barrett 
Sergey Barrett 
Michael Bass 
Michael Bell 
Timothy Boland 
Matthew Bolton 
Michael Bowman 
Patrick Bradford 
Thomas Callahan 

Anthony Ceritelli 
Anthony Ceritelli, Jr. 
Shawn Combs 
Patrick Damo 
Dennis Day 
John Durant 
Mark Eagan 
Douglas Fortner 
Ronald Fresco 
Joseph Gareau 
Robert Hammond 

Edward Hirsel 
Daniel Hogan 
Raymond Hoppenjans 
Stephen Jepsen 
Brian Jimenez 
Michael Keller 
Richard Levins 
John Lyons 
Joseph Mathews 
Jeff McAllister 
William McGarity 

Carmine Menduni 
Allan Mitchell 
Scott Page 
Bradley Peterson 
Michael Pivarnik 
Joseph Reardon 
Stephen Reymann 
Aaron Rismiller 
Nathan Rosmarin 
Benjamin Sanborn 
Eric Severson 

Daniel Shank 
William Shirk 
Gregory Sink 
David Solomon 
Jonathan Stahlberger 
Steve Stechschulte 
Brian Steel 
David Subler 
John Wallace 
Chad Wilson 

 

If your name is listed above, Sunday, May 19 is the next opportunity to take the 2nd and 3rd degrees 
in the Knights of Columbus so you can achieve full knighthood in the order.  As most of you know, the 4 
principles of the Knights of Columbus are Charity, Unity, Fraternity, and Patriotism.  The four degree 
ceremonies are each based on one of these principles.  The 1st degree, based on charity, is the one you have 
taken.  The 2nd and 3rd degrees being offered on the above date at the Bryce Eck Parish Center of St. 
Andrew Church, 3880 Reed Road, Upper Arlington  are based on unity and fraternity.  One does not achieve 
full knighthood in the Knights of Columbus until you have taken the 3rd degree.  The 4th degree is optional. 

To give you some idea of the extent of your time commitment on May 19, all 2nd and 3rd degree 
candidates are expected to meet at the Key Bank across from St. Michael’s at 10:45 AM from which you will 
be transported to St. Andrew’s Bryce Eck Center, 3880 Reed Road, Upper Arlington, by your brother knights of 
St. Michael Council.  Candidates must be at the Bryce Eck Center by 11:30 AM for some administrative 
details.  (Bring your current 1

st
 degree membership card with you.)  The degree ceremonies begin at 12:00 

PM.  Each ceremony lasts about 1 hour and 15 minutes with about a half hour break in between.  All activities 
should be over by about 4:00 PM.  Contact me, John Greve, at 614-296-6565 or johnmgreve@gmail.com to 
let me know if you plan to take these degrees on May 19.  (Please respond by Thursday, May 16). 

 

iDISTRICT DEPUTY FOR ST. MICHAEL COUNCIL #11445 (DISTRICT 42) 
Chris Damo 294 Bluejay Drive, Columbus, Ohio 43235 Ph: 256-9851 email: cdamo@columbus.rr.com 

 

INSURANCE REPRESENTATIVE FOR ST. MICHAEL COUNCIL #11445 
Kevin Anderson  Office: 937-982-0033  Cell: 614-403-7822 email: kevin.anderson@kofc.org 

 

PRAYERS FOR BROTHER KNIGHTS AND THEIR FAMILIES 
Please pray for Hollis Cottrell, wife of brother knight Cy Cottrell, and Liz Greve, wife of 

brother knight John Greve, both of whom are undergoing treatment for breast cancer; for former 
brother knight Milton Schott, and for brother knights Fr. Anthony Dinovo, Bob Flores, Bill Ruth, 
John Blute, Dan Meyers, Jim Ferega,  and Gene Gabalski, all of whom are currently 
experiencing some health problems; for Lale Ruth, wife of brother knight Bill Ruth, who is 
recuperating from cancer chemotherapy; and for knight widow Joan Patton and brother knights 
Bob Foster, Dick Long, and Donn & Ann Kinietz, all of whom are dealing with long term health 
problems; and for all Veterans, living and deceased.  
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New 4th Degree Knights 
Jeremy Herman, Dustin Caldwell, Craig Eckert, Greg Eckert, Tim Dondero 

 

4th Degree Honor Guard for Msgr. Cody’s 40th Anniversary of Ordination 
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CORPORATE COMMUNION (May 19) 
Our monthly Corporate Communion at 10:30 Mass on the 3rd Sunday of each month is followed by 

coffee and donuts after Mass.  Join your brother knights and families in the RESERVED SEATS up front 
at the 10:30 Mass for CORPORATE COMMUNION, and FELLOWSHIP after Mass in the undercroft. 
Greg Eckert, Church Committee 
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